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Bill Number: HB2105 S2 Patron: Kent 
Bill Title: Jail superintendents to report certain acts of violence occurring within regional correctional 

facilities to law-enforcement agency; policies. 
 

 Bill Summary:   The substitute bill requires the jail superintendent of any regional correctional facility to 

promptly report to the primary local law-enforcement agency in the jurisdiction where such correctional 

facility is located any act of violence set out in § 19.2-297.1 (Sentence of person twice previously convicted of 

certain violent felonies) that occurs within such correctional facility.  

The substitute bill also requires each regional correctional facility to adopt a policy setting forth the 

procedures for the investigation of such acts of violence and the respective roles and responsibilities of the jail 

superintendent of such correctional facility and the law-enforcement agency to which such report is made. 

Each regional correctional facility must provide a copy of such policy to the State Board of Local and Regional 

Jails prior to January 1 each year, beginning on January 1, 2026. 

 

Budget Amendment Necessary: No Items Impacted: N/A 
Explanation: N/A 

 

 Fiscal Summary:  This bill is not expected to have a fiscal impact on the Board of Local and Regional Jails or 

the Compensation Board. The impact this bill may have on local law-enforcement agencies is not known at this 

time. 

 

Fiscal Analysis:  None required 

 

Other:   None 

 


